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Happy New Year (belated)!! I hope each of you had a wonderful Christmas holiday and a great beginning to 
2023!  
 
I want to thank you for electing me as your president! I am very honored. I look forward to working together 
to grow our association and to continue to offer training and networking opportunities that will make your 
membership in ETPA a true value.  
 
We have scheduled our first quarterly meeting for February 23, 2023 in the Knoxville area. A site has not been 
selected. We will get that information to you as soon as possible. Terry McKee and Camille Thomas will be 
serving as the Professional Development committee and I’m sure they would appreciate any suggestions for 
topics you may have.  
 
Thank you to Penny Owens for assisting in scheduling our first session: “You Want What?”.  The presentation 
will aid in developing solicitations that are easy to read and understand with clear instructions and that avoid 
building barriers to bidding/proposing. 
The RFP Dream Team consists of: 

• Stephanie Dion, NIPG-CPP, CPPB, Government of Manitoba 
• Victor Leamer, CPPB Spokane County, WA, Producer for Radio NIGP 
• Mike Thornton, CPPO, City of Leesburg, FL 

 
A tentative schedule for the remaining quarterly meetings is as follows: 

• May 18 – Chattanooga Area 
• August 17 – Upper East Tennessee 
• Fall Conference – October (Dates and locations are TBD. We will keep you posted on this.) 

 
On a personal note, my daughter, Katy and my son-in-law Blake are having my first grandchild (a girl, Wriley 
Kate) in mid-February! To say we are over the moon is putting it mildly! Carol Maines will also be blessed with 
her first grandchild (a boy, River Matthew) about a week later. Carol, her daughter, Chloe and son-in-law, Matt 
can’t wait for River to get here!  Please remember these young parents when you pray that there are no 
complications and that everyone is healthy. Oh, pray for Gina and Mona since they will be carrying the load 
while Carol and I are off learning to be grandmothers!! 

Lynn Farnham, President 
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Member News & Announcements 
 

Congratulations to Matt Kleinschmidt, Loudon County, on your 
promotion to Procurement Director!! 

 

Quarterly Diversity Business Networking Events 
For the past four years, ETPA’s Diversity Business Alliance Committee has hosted an annual Diversity Business 
Expo.   For 2023, we are pausing the large Expo and offering quarterly diversity business Meet & Greet events.   On 
January 24th, we hosted the Business Chill Out, the first networking event for 2023.  Our target audience was 
“newer” vendors, those who had registered with our agencies in the last two years.   We had a great afternoon 
as nine ETPA agencies connected with more than sixty individuals representing 40 small and diversity-owned 
businesses.  The chili provided by Breakfast All Day Kitchen and Catering, a local minority-owned, woman-owned, 
small business and was enjoyed by all!   

 
We invite you to take part in the next quarterly event! 

 
We will be hosting the 2nd quarter Diversity Business Alliance Meet & Greet on Tuesday, April 18th from 7:30 to 
10:00 a.m. at the Knoxville Area Urban League, located at 1514 E. Fifth Avenue, Knoxville, TN 37917.  The informal 
event will focus on the construction industry and will provide an opportunity for general contractors and 
subcontractors to network with local governmental agencies and community partners.   The event is open to all 
ETPA agencies and will be especially beneficial for any that have new or upcoming construction projects.  Please 
reach out to Pamela Cotham,  pcotham@knoxvilletn.gov, or Karen Binkley, kbinkley@tennessee.edu, to learn how 
your agency can participate free of charge. 

 
Radio NIGP 

 Starting the New Year with new employees, Radio NIGP has some great tips 
to help out. 
• Onboarding New Employees:  
o in person  
o and in the virtual world (along with a cautionary tale of remote 
working gone wrong)  
• Coaching tips including using a checklist  
• Being the "new kid on the block"  
• Onboarding your new Chapter Officers  

 
In "Moments with NIGP", we have a conversation with Todd Slater, Chief Content Officer for NIGP, with details 
on the Call for Presentations for the 2023 NIGP Forum. Todd discusses the topics and types of presentations 
requested, the various length of presentations, and the desire for both experienced and newer practitioners to 
submit, along with the deadline reminder of February 17, 2023. 
Also, as a bonus, another segment of "Procurement Pioneers" – Interview with Albert H. Hall Award and the 
Distinguished Service Award recipient Dr. Stephen B. Gordon.  Advancing the strategic contribution of public 
procurement and contract management has been a primary focus of Dr. Gordon's career for over 40 years and 
now focuses in retirement on helping those individuals who struggle with loneliness, anxiety, and depression. 
 

mailto:pcotham@knoxvilletn.gov
mailto:kbinkley@tennessee.edu
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bOh0BsTZop8
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Registration for virtual and in person NIGP 
Forum 2023 in Louisville, KY is open.  Early 
registration ends May 31st.  

 
 

NIGP has released its biennial Public Procurement Compensation & Retention Benchmark Study, which 
provides comparative compensation information to help industry leaders classify public procurement positions 
and determine appropriate salary ranges. Based on data provided by a survey of 2,500 public procurement 
professionals, this year's report finds sustained increases in public procurement salaries across the board. 
However, key variables (e.g., entity type, gender, certification) can have a significant impact on what individuals 
earn. Download the Highlights Summary and full report. 

 
Above & Beyond Award for National Procurement Month 

Nomination Period Opens February 1st and Closes on March 20th 
In recognition of March's National Procurement Month, NCPP sponsors the annual Above 
& Beyond Award. Simply email Tammy Rimes with the person's name, title, agency and 
email, along with ways in which they performed in an ABOVE & BEYOND manner over the 
past year. There will be 15 winners (3 per week) throughout the month of March. Take a 
few minutes to nominate that procurement hero in your organization! 

 
2023 ETPA Leadership Team 

 
President – Lynn Farnham  

VP – Carol Maines 
Secretary – Lindsey Parrish 

Treasurer – Matt Myers 
Newsletter – Nikisha Eichmann 

Recognition Committee Chair – Gina Leham 
Professional Development Committee Co-Chairs – Camille Thomas & Terry McKee 

Photographer & Social Media – Penny Owens 
Webmaster – Penny Owens & Dustin Shearin 

Membership Chair – Jay Garrison 
Golf Tournament Steering Committee Co-Chairs – Hugh Holt & Gina Leham 

Outreach to Other Professional Organizations – Dustin Shearin 
Diversity Focus Group Committee – Pamela Cotham & Karen Binkley 

Mentoring Committee Chair – Penny Owens 
Nominating Committee Chair – Michelle Ramey 

Strategic Planning – Terry McKee 

 

 

  

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.nigp.org%2fresource%2fresearch-papers%2f2022-public-procurement-compensation-and-retention-benchmark-survey.pdf&c=E,1,9ifa9ZgE9TfqX_NlwdSTF5bZo-UBdtOAVah6FUseBZtUCl4dGX2daAhpfXwZInj8YTK7PcsVh6VrwZOjhUNMkW3RiltS9dlyDwJMuRPPBgbPZqih-MjuhNpANTY,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.nigp.org%2fresource%2fresearch-papers%2f2022-public-procurement-compensation-and-retention-benchmark-survey.pdf%3fdl%3dtrue&c=E,1,woJVRy3kDDjUCCTg-DO0Agc8r9ZfwsfmB1gD1BLPsVik4-_I1-8PaZV8t5yT3Cla2TPc1_uMsadhkYT8mZJdmGDGt54j5b1vzhH18E2TSPvtCEjMbdk,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fs3.us-east-1.amazonaws.com%2fnigp-prod-media%2fassets%2fresources%2fresearch-papers%2f2022-compensationsurveyreport-full-final.pdf&c=E,1,PytHHrgYit86UxkHrAXVccYYWdKg7vuYH_eg7bR8xwMEQdIxmpUSPjf4pPkUYoWos8Kk8TRgk4xWCctOyGvECrge3XwXoDhZuu-Tztw3aSM,&typo=1
mailto:Tammy.Rimes@NCPPAssociaton.org
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Treasurer’s Report: January – December 2023 
 

Matt Meyers, CPPO, CPPB | Knox County 
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Calendar of Events 
 

Get ready for 2023, here we go! 
February 28th 1st Quarterly Meeting (site location TBD) 

April 18th  2nd Quarter Diversity Business Alliance Meet & Greet 

May 18th  2nd Quarterly Meeting (tentative) 

August 17th  3rd Quarterly Meeting (tentative) 

August 19th-23rd  2023 NIGP Fall Forum  
 

 
 

   

Penny Owens – 3rd   
Knoxville 

Debbie Jackson – 5th  
Hamilton County 

Ellen Wentworth – 10th 

Chattanooga 
David Rose – 4th  

Oak Ridge 
Dorothy Moss – 9th  

Alcoa 
Misty Guge – 14th 

Blount County 
Lindsay Cepero – 14th  

Hamilton County Schools 
Denise Ellison – 14th  

Hamilton County Schools 
Olivia Nickens – 14th  

Kingsport 
Elaine Comer – 16th  

Cocke County Government 
Nikisha Eichmann – 15th  

Kingsport 
Carrie Woodard – 17th  

University Of TN 
Jennifer Costner – 19th  

Loudon County 
James McKeehan – 20th  

Knoxville 
 

Lynn Majeski – 20th  
Oak Ridge 

Terrie Leidholdt – 22nd 
 East Ridge 

 

Victor Howell – 22nd 
Chattanooga  

Susan Huskey – 29th  
Loudon County 

 

 Debbie Talley – 31st 
Chattanooga 

 

 
 

February 
 

March April 
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